
 

COURTHOUSE COMMITTEE 

MINUTES OF MEETING 

December 19th, 2017 

4:15 P.M. 

 

Present:  Lanny Parker, Mike Jones, Nathan Futch and Stan Smith.   

 

Mr. Parker called the meeting to order.  Mr. Smith led the group in prayer. 

 

Motion Mr. Jones, seconded by Mr. Smith and declared adopted by unanimous roll call 

vote of the Committee to approve the agenda as written. 

 

Motion made by Mr. Smith, seconded by Mr. Jones and declared adopted by unanimous 

vote to approve the minutes of the September 5th, 2017 meeting.  Motion carried 

unanimously.   

 

A brief discussion was held regarding the purchase of a security system upgrade for the annex.  

Mr. Brantley met with a representative from CenturyLink.  A proposal was presented totaling 

$3,700.00.  This does not include the purchase of a door, but that should be approximately $275.  

Mr. Brantley will build a door frame near the front hall.  The door will be accessed with a key 

fob and the receptionist has the ability to buzz people in.  The jurors and annex employees will 

have a key fob for entry.  There will also be a key fob entry added to the back door.  Motion Mr. 

Jones, seconded by Mr. Smith to recommend to the whole jury to purchase a security 

system upgrade for the Annex.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

Mr. Jones mentioned there is one more building that needs added security.  The need for security 

at the courthouse is very high.  Danny Smith is currently working with Senator Walsworth and 

Representative Shadoin about introducing a bill that would allow a portion of all court fines to go 

toward the funding of a full-time security officer.   

 

There being no further business to come before the committee, Mr. Parker declared the 

meeting adjourned upon motion by Mr. Jones and duly seconded by Mr. Smith on this the 

19th day of December, 2017.   

 

    Lanny Parker, Chairman 

Paula Strickland, Secretary-Treasurer 


